LEAD MEMBER BRIEFING (CHIEF EXECUTIVE DIRECTORATE)



8th May, 2006


Briefing commenced:
  9.32 a.m.

"
ended:
10.19 a.m.

PRESENT:
Councillor Merry - Leader of the Council (in the Chair)


Councillor Lancaster - Deputy Leader of the Council


Councillor Connor - Lead Member for Housing


B. Spicer - Chief Executive 


D. Brown - Head of Community Safety


S. Wildman - Director of Marketing and Communications


R. Fairhurst - Head of Regeneration and Improvement


O. Topping - Executive Manager


B. Osborne - Head of Housing Services


C. Inchbold - Assistant Head of Service (Regeneration, Strategy and  

                                                                                                              Co-ordination)

P.D. Templeton - Committee Services Manager

	
	Item
	Decision/Action/Information



	1.
	Minutes of 24th April, 2006
	Agreed. 



	2.
	Whit Lane Environmental Improvements 
	Councillor Merry, as Leader of the Council, approved action in respect of Whit Lane Environmental Improvements.

AGREED:
THAT Councillor Merry be provided with information on timescales for the abovementioned improvements.



	3.
	Empty Dwellings 
	Councillor Connor submitted a progress report on current initiatives for dealing with empty dwellings in the City.

The report was discussed in relation to (a) problem tenants, (b) repairs and the question of seven day working and (c) inspections of dwellings within 28 days of notice of tenancy termination.

AGREED:
THAT Councillor Lancaster be provided with information in respect of action arising from the recent “Walkabout”.



	4.
	G.M.F.R.A. - Prince’s Trust Team Programme
	Deferred until the next briefing. 



	5.
	West Salford Regeneration Framework
	The Head of Regeneration submitted a report on the West Salford Regeneration Framework and Action Plan.

AGREED:
(1) THAT progress be noted; that the way forward proposed in the report be supported; and that Councillors Merry and Lancaster serve on the selection panel for consultants.




(2) THAT Councillor Lancaster be informed of when a report will be available in respect of Liverpool Road, Eccles. 



	6.
	Marketing Update
	The Director of Marketing and Communications reported on -

(a)
the success of the Two Cities’ Boat Race;

(b)
Manchester International Festival;

(c)
Merchant Navy Memorial;

(d)
B.B.C. relocation; and

(e)
Destination Worsley Funding;

and undertook to report back on (e) above.



	7.
	Chief Executive’s Update
	The Chief Executive reported on -

(a)
Irwell Corridor “Big Lottery” funding;

(b)
Urban Splash issues;

(c)
Employment Green Paper - Conference;

(d)
local election issues; and

(e)
staff briefings.



	8.
	Albert Park
	Councillor Merry commented on matters relating to Albert Park, Salford, which needed to be resolved.
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